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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
November 5, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Ralph Hodges, Danny Ferreira, Patti Anania (arr. 3:39)
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:02 p.m. by Commissioner Hodges and the group announced themselves for the record. Jeff Clements announced that he had been informed this week of the resignation of Commissioner Pat Schorr, Chair of the Audit Committee, from the TRUE Commission due to new job responsibilities and increased travel commitments. The group reviewed the following items:
Audit #765 – Supervisor of Elections Audit: Commissioner Hodges will develop a list of questions to be forwarded to the Supervisor for a response in person at a future meeting by either Supervisor Hogan or a representative of his office.
Audit #769 – State Housing Initiatives Partnership Audit: Commissioner Hodges reviewed the audit findings, particularly a finding regarding conflicts of interest with the officers of several not-for-profit corporations hiring contracting companies in which they had an ownership interest to perform City-funded work, lost or inadequate paperwork, and an inability to determine if some projects were done properly because of the missing paperwork. The audit has the usual findings about lack of or failure to follow standard operating procedures and failure of supervisors to properly oversee and attest to functions. Tommy Carter of the Council Auditor’s Office explained how several of the SHIP-funded programs operated, including the foreclosure prevention program. He also discussed the reversion of the former project manager responsible for these functions from an appointed position to a civil service provision which has resulted in the filing of a lawsuit by that former manager alleging that the action was a racially motivated disciplinary action. This audit will be held over to the December meeting.
Audit #770 – Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department Payroll Audit: Commissioner Ferreira presented his review of the audit and noted several findings, including excessive computer access rights to the payroll system and use of JFRD payroll to pay for a portion of the Mayor’s summer jobs program. He was encouraged by the auditee’s responses to the audit and the commitments of other City departments (Employee Resources, Information Technology Division) to assist in making many of the recommended changes. He recommends that the TRUE Commission keep the recommendations for improvement on its radar and ask for notification when the improvements are made. Commissioner Hodges noted the usual litany of common internal control weakness findings relating to excessive computer access rights and lack of or failure to comply with standard operating procedures. He was also put off by the tone of some of the responses which seemed excessively negative and/or uncooperative. Mr. Hodges questioned the amount of overtime being paid by the department and the amount of “special” and “out of class” pay, all of which seem to consume a large percentage of the department’s payroll (over 10% of the total payroll). He will ask the Commission to defer action until next month for further discussion.
Commissioner Anania said that she would send an e-mail to City Inspector General Tom Cline asking if his office has begun doing investigations into contract management practices in City departments, which he indicated at the time of his hiring would be a high priority for the IG’s office.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:59 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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